
October 14, 2022

To Whom it May Concern:

As a colleague who has worked side by side with her for the past two and a half
years, I am pleased to recommend Emily Messina for a media relations position.
Emily has always shown herself to be a hard-working team player for the Reading
Fightin Phils baseball club, handling roles in media relations, broadcasting, social
media, website and even group sales.

Emily proved to be a valuable member of our organization’s front office staff in a very
difficult time.  After starting as an intern in February of 2020, she was kept on our
staff after all the other interns were let go in mid-March of that year.  During the
COVID-19 pandemic, our entire front office staff needed to contribute in areas
normally reserved for game staff or seasonal workers.  Whether she was helping to
transport picnic tables, remove wall pads, inventory merchandise or make sales calls,
Emily was ready and able to chip in.  Eventually, she was hired full time as our media
relations manager/radio broadcaster, where her passion for baseball was very
evident.

It is without reservation that I can vouch for Emily on both a personal and
professional level.  There is no doubt that she would be a worthy candidate for your
organization and an asset to your staff.  I would be happy to answer any questions
you may have about her and can be reached at the phone number below if you wish
to discuss her qualifications.

Sincerely,

Andrew Kauffman
Reading Fightin Phils Video Director
484-706-4718


